ANNUAL MEETING 2009 in STRASBOURG 

School has an irreplaceable task in “Education to citizenship in our different European countries”. How that is realized in the 16 European countries represented at the 55th International Teachers’ Meeting of SIESC from July 22nd to 27th/28th, 2009, which aspects are emphasized, how pupils can be prepared for their lives as both citizens of their nation and of a common Europe, that’s what the 123 participants with their 14 mother tongues heard a lot about, talked a lot about, clarified their opinions and took a lot of impulses home with them. 

P. Paul Valadier, SJ, presented theological and philosophical interpretations of citizenship and the rights and duties of citizens. Jean-François Boulanger, historian at Reims University, described the development in France, the “laboratory” of citizenship, as a passage from “subject” to “citizen”. Pierre-André Dupuis, professor of educational science at Nancy 2 University, spoke about forms of the formation of the future citizens existing and conceivable at schools (in France). In international language groups the participants could share their personal experiences and contributions in French, Italian, German and English. It was here as well that the diverse political systems and their effects became apparent, from Belgium to Ukraine, from Poland to Italy. It also became obvious that we, in spite of all attempts, still are only at the beginning in defining and forming a European citizenship. The visit and the dialogue in the European Parliament nearby showed parallels between the efforts at “unity in diversity” there and within SIESC. 

The centre of formation Centre Culturel St. Thomas at Strasbourg, in which our French colleagues organised the congress, offered a very appropriate framework (and creative and good meals) for the meeting. The walk about Strasbourg (including a trip by boat), the trip to Sélestat and finally the excursion to Colmar (including the impressive Issenheim altar) provided us with a glimpse at the cultural treasures of Alsace.

The spiritual community of SIESC was shown especially at the solemn holy mass with the Archbishop of Strasbourg, Msgr. Grallet, and at the participation in the parochial service at St. Louis’ Church. 

SIESC expresses thanks to the French team, first of all to Christine Antoine and Gérard Fischer, for an excellently prepared and organised meeting facilitating an amicable exchange of thoughts and fruitful dialogues.

At the end the Rumanian colleagues presented their plans for the annual meeting at Oradea at the end of July 2010 and invited SIESC to Rumania for the first time.

                                                                                                                  Wolfgang RANK

